MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD

ON MONDAY 14 MAY 2012
In the Chair:
Councillor P McShane
Members Present:
Councillors J Baird, S Blaney, D F Cunningham, W Graham, S Hunter, D M McAllister, N McAllister, C McCambridge, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, M A McKillop, S McKillop, C McShane, C C Thompson.
Also Present:
Mr Richard Lewis, Clerk & Chief Executive


Mrs M Quinn, Assistant Chief Executive and Head of Corporate Services
Mr A McPeake, Head of Technical Services

Mrs E Mulholland, Development Manager





Mrs K McCaw, Administration Officer





Mrs Carol Nicholl, Recreation Receptionist
12/13:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Chairman’s Business

It was agreed that the Annual General Meeting would be held on Monday 11 June 2012 at 6.30pm.

It was agreed that the Chairman would host a Night of Heroes event which would be held in the near future. A date and list of nominees for the event would be discussed at the next meeting.
12/13:02
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 16th APRIL 2012
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on 16 April 2012 having been circulated, were taken as read.


Councillor McCambridge’s name to be taken out of members present.


Subject to the amendment,




Councillor Graham proposed,




Seconded by Councillor R McIlroy and resolved,

“That the amended Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 16 April 2012 be adopted.”
12/13:03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 16 APRIL 2012 


Councillor C McShane requested that it be recorded that she had never opposed or voted against Standing Orders as discussed at the first meeting of the new Council in 2011. 
12/13:04
PRESENTATION FROM HSENI
It was noted that members had attended a presentation delivered by Jim King, Health & Safety Executive for Northern Ireland prior to the Council meeting.
12/13:05
INTERIM REPORT DEVELOPMENT SERVICES
The Development Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Good Relations Grant

Details were given of a request received from the Causeway Coast Peace Group for a Good Relations grant to facilitate taking a group of participants from various churches along the North Coast on a trip to Derry-Londonderry, which was recommended for approval.
It was agreed to approve a Good Relations grant of £250.00.

Lammas Fair - Horse Dealing
After discussion,
A detailed report was given on the background of the Lammas Fair event, which included the decline in numbers attending, the experience which it offered and the trading of horses.  Three options were recommended; 1 do Nothing: 2 Keep the present ban in place: 3 Rescind the ban and allow Horse Trading under strict control.

Discussions were held which included the Council’s statutory duty under the Welfare for Animals Act (NI) 2011, the current site for horse trading being unsuitable, Health and Safety issues and as the tradition of the fair involved horse trading the possibility of continuing with this activity with stricter controls being put in place was suggested.  

After further discussion,



Councillor D McAllister proposed



Seconded by Councillor Baird

“That Option 3 to rescind the ban and allow Horse Trading under strict control be approved”.
Councillor Cunningham proposed an amendment

Seconded by Councillor P McShane 

“That Option 2 to keep the present ban in place for 2012, be approved, and that this be reviewed for future years”.

On a vote being taken there were eight votes in favour of the amendment and seven votes in favour of the proposal.  The amendment was therefore carried.
It was also agreed that all Councillors would be informed of future working group meetings.

After discussion,



Councillor M A McKillop proposed,



Seconded by Councillor Thompson and resolved,



“That the Development Services Report be adopted.”

12/13:06 
TOURISM AND LEISURE SERVICES REPORT

The Tourism and Leisure Services Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.


Causeway Coast and Glens RTP Board Nominations

Reference was made to the new structure of the Causeway Coast and Glens RTP Board on which Councillors will represent Council at an operational board level, with one additional space for a public sector board member available.


After discussion,



Councillor Hunter proposed,



Seconded by Councillor Thompson and resolved,



“That Councillor P McShane be recommended to the board of the


 Causeway Coast and Glens RTP Board”.
Balmoral Show 

Details were given of the dates of the Balmoral Show and the private sector businesses that would partner Moyle District Council on a promotional stand.

After discussion, it was agreed to investigate if passes would be available for members to attend.
Moyle Council Event received Inspire Mark for Boccia Tournament
Congratulations were extended to the Sports Development Department on securing the prestigious London 2012 Inspire Mark for the Base Boccia Championships on Friday 5 May 2012.

Rationale for decline in user figures March 2012
Details were given of the rationale for the decline in user figures in March 2012, and it was highlighted that the element of attendance figures for Club Pulse Gym had not been included. 
After discussion, it was agreed that the possibility of an open day or evening for the Recreation Centre would be investigated.

Countryside Recreation Officers Report - Cushendall Cliff Path

An update on the Cushendall Cliff Path was included in the report, which highlighted that due to slippage the path had been closed for repair. Reference was also made to a complaint by a Mr McAllister regarding the line of the pathway and it was recommended that if further repairs were required that Mr McAlister be consulted prior to these being carried out.
This was agreed.
Beach Risk Assessments
Details were given of the Moyle Beaches Executive Summary and Risk assessments carried out by the Royal Lifesaving Society UK.

After discussion, it was agreed to implement the recommendations in the Executive Summary for Ballycastle, Runkerry, Cushendall and Waterfoot beaches.
(Final) National Trust Request for Temporary Diversion Order of the Ulster Way/Causeway Coast Way
Reference was made to the request received from the National Trust for an extension to the temporary path order granted by Council on 13 February 2012 for the section of the Ulster Way/Causeway Coast Way cliff top path

It was agreed to grant this request.
After discussion,



Councillor Baird proposed,



Seconded by Councillor C McShane and resolved,



“That the Tourism and Leisure Services Report be adopted.”
12/13:07 
TECHNICAL SERVICES REPORT


The Technical Services Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

It was agreed that the meeting would continue in committee. 


Mixed Dry Recyclable (Blue Bin) Contract 
An update was given on the current status of the tendering process including the legal challenge and the subsequent withdrawal of the lowest tender submitted for the mixed dry recyclable contract.

Following a further evaluation process it was recommended that the Contract be awarded to Re-Gen Waste Ltd.
After discussion,



Councillor P McShane proposed



Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved

“That the Mixed Dry Recyclables contract be awarded to Re-Gen Waste Ltd with an update being brought back to Council regarding the legal challenge”.
The meeting continued out of committee.
Bulky Waste Collection Service

As requested by Council at a previous meeting, further details were provided and recommendation made regarding the collection of bulky waste from properties in estates within the district.
After discussion,


Councillor P McShane proposed,



Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,

“That the recommendation to offer all householders within Moyle one free five item bulky waste collection per year, with additional collections charged at a  rate of £20.00 for all be approved”.
Road Freight Operators Licence
Details were given of Council’s legal obligation to have a Road Freight Operators Licence for any vehicles collecting commercial waste from 1 July 2012. This stipulation requires Council to appoint a Transport Manager who will be responsible for the Council’s vehicle fleet.  It is therefore recommended that a part-time Transport manager be appointed with expressions of interest being advertised internally.

This was agreed.
Art Work for Bushmills Changing Rooms

Reference was made to correspondence received from Mr Arthur Ward, Community Engagement, Bushmills requesting Council to consider contributing the shortfall of £2,000, in relation to the project involving a piece of artwork entitled “Hope Travels” .

After discussion,



Councillor S McKillop proposed


Seconded by Councillor Graham

 

“That Council meet the £2,000 shortfall for the project”.


Councillor N McAllister proposed an amendment



Seconded by Councillor M A McKillop



“That this request be deferred until the Rates Estimates”.

After further discussion, it was agreed that the request for a contribution towards the shortfall would be deferred until the next round of the Community Infrastructure Fund.

Red Bay Lifeboat Open Day
Reference was made to a request from Red Bay Lifeboat for the closure of the Coast Road Car Park on 4 August.


After discussion,




Councillor Thompson proposed,



Seconded by Councillor McCambridge 


“That the request from Red Bay Lifeboat to close the Coast Road car park on 4 August 2012 to facilitate their open day be granted”.

On a vote being taken there were nine votes in favour of and no votes against the proposal which was carried.

Councillor C McShane, Councillor P McShane and Councillor N McAllister left the meeting at this point.

Giants Causeway Community Association

Reference was made to a request from the Giants Causeway Community Association regarding permission to construct a bus shelter at The Aird, opposite 82 Causeway Road, Bushmills.

After discussion,



Councillor D McAllister proposed



Seconded by Councillor Hunter and resolved



“That the request from the Giants Causeway Community Association to grant Translink permission to construct a bus shelter at The Aird, opposite 82 Causeway Road, Bushmills, be approved”.

Councillor P McShane and Councillor R McIlroy returned to the meeting.

After discussion,



Councillor Blaney proposed,



Seconded by Councillor D McAllister and resolved,



“That the Technical Services Report be adopted.”
12/13:08
CORPORATE SERVICES REPORT



The Corporate Services Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.




It was agreed that the meeting would continue in committee.



Councillor C McShane and Councillor MA McKillop returned to the meeting.




Health, Safety and Well-Being Officer




An update was given to members regarding the Health Safety and Well-Being Officer who is contracted from Limavady Borough Council for two and half days per week.  Limavady have now indicated that they can no longer offer this service.  This leaves the Council with a vacancy and it is therefore recommended that this post be advertised as a full-time post for one year, to be reviewed at the end of the year.




This was agreed.



Efficiency Plan - Extension of Cover



Reference was made to the maternity cover and the handover period for the Financial and Management Accountant. During this time efficiency projects had commenced, with a number of other projects to be completed, details of which were included in the report. It was therefore recommended that this contract be extended provisionally for approximately 6 months, with a monthly review to monitor 



This was agreed.






Pay Protection Policy



Details were given of the request by trade union NIPSA for Council to adopt a pay protection policy. Details of a similar policy adopted by Coleraine Borough Council, and the situations in which it would apply were outlined.  This was recommend for approval.




Following discussion it was agreed to adopt a policy whereby staff whose salaries are adversely impacted by any changes in structure will not suffer a financial detriment to their average superannuation pay preceding the redeployment for a period of 3 years.




It was agreed that the meeting continued out of committee.



Lease at Former Amusement Arcade, Bayview Road, Ballycastle




An update was given following the termination of the current lease at 31 March 2012, on the Former Amusement Arcade, Bayview Road, Ballycastle.  These premises are now vacant and to date there has been one expression of interest but a proposal has not yet been received.   It was recommended that the agent be asked to provide details on rental terms and conditions bearing in mind the current market conditions.



This was agreed.




It was agreed to re-advertise the premises based on the Agents advice.




Land at Rear of Mosside Community Centre



Reference was made to the response received from Mosside Development Group stating that they had no plans for the lands at the rear of Mosside Community Centre.  Following an enquiry from an interested party regarding the terms of the lease it is recommended that the land be let in its current state for a period of 3 years.




Discussions were held regarding the period of letting of this land as the opinion was that 3 years was insufficient and also if fencing would be provided.




After further discussion,





Councillor S McKillop proposed 





Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved
 
“That the lands at the rear of Mosside Community Centre would be let for a period of 6 years”.



Heart of the Glens Festival Event



It was agreed to approve the request from Cushendall Sailing and Boating Club to close both car parks at Waterford Coast Road on Sunday 5 August and Saturday 11 August, subject to the necessary insurance being provided.



Glens of Antrim Comhaltas



It was agreed to approve the request from Glens of Antrim Comhaltas for the use of a small area at the lower end of the Cottage Wood on Sunday 20 May from 4-6pm, subject to the necessary insurance being provided.




Glenariffe Improvement Group



It was agreed to approve the request from Glenariffe Improvement Group for use of the car par at the rear of the village on 10 June, 15 July and 26 August for car boot sales, subject to necessary insurance being provided.




EQIA of Town Twinning Decision



Details were given of correspondence received from Policy Arc in terms of costs associated with an Equality Impact Assessment, being carried out and it had been indicated that it would take about 2 days to research and draft an EQIA report.  Additional work would also be involved if a meeting was required with senior managers or to present a report to Council.  A breakdown of the EQIA process and costs was included in the report.



Discussions held included the cost of an EQIA to ratepayers and whether Council could be surcharged.




During further discussions, Councillor S McKillop requested that it be recorded that she disagreed with Councillor C McShane’s remarks that following the request for costs being sought for an EQIA by Councillor Baird in relation to Gaza and this information being provided the Councillor was now changing her mind about having the EQIA carried out.




Further issues were discussed including the Chairman having used his casting vote to ensure that the original proposal to twin with Gaza was approved. 




After discussion,





Councillor Baird proposed






Seconded by Councillor Graham 


“That a decision regarding an EQIA being carried out re Gaza Twinning be deferred until the next meeting”.




Councillor D McAllister left the meeting at this point.




After discussion






Councillor McIlroy proposed,




Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved,





“That the Corporate Services Report be adopted”

12/13:09
PROVIDE FLOWERS IN BUSHMILLS FOR OLYMPIC TORCH EVENT



(Requested by Councillor McIlroy)


Discussions were held regarding the provision of flowers in Bushmills for the Oylmpic Torch event, and the opinion of community group members who attended the Olympic torch workshops that flowers would be provided by the Council.



After further discussion,




Councillor Graham proposed





Seconded by Councillor S McKillop and resolved


“That it be investigated if there would be any savings from the Olympic Torch budget for the provision of flowers in Bushmills.
Councillor McIlroy returned to the meeting at this point.

12/13:10
PROPOSAL FOR A SATELLITE – SEASONAL TIC AT PORTNAGREE HOUSE 



(Requested by Councillor C McShane)


Discussions were held regarding the possibility of utilising the ground floor of Portnagree House as a satellite TIC for a period of one year with additional seasonal staff being employed.


After discussion, it was agreed that this matter would be investigated and details brought back to the next Council meeting.


12/13:11
ASK COUNCIL TO INVESITGATE POSSIBILITIES OF INSTALING MULTI-GAMES USERS AREA(S) WITHIN THE DISTRICT



(Requested by Councillor C McShane)


Discussions were held regarding the possibility of installing multi-games user areas within the Moyle District, and members were informed that the Capital Expenditure had been allocated for the next three years. It was agreed that Councillor C McShane would speak to the Head of Technical Services regarding this matter.

12/13:12
TO INSTALL CYCLING RACKS WITHIN PLAY AREAS IN MOYLE



(Requested by Councillor C McShane)


After discussion, it was agreed that the details of costings for the provision of cycling racks within play area in Moyle would be provided and that Ballycastle Cycling Club would provide council with a list of possible locations for installation. 

12/13:13
PERFORMANCE INDICATORS FROM MEETING 23 APRIL 2012



(Requested by Councillor C McShane)


It was agreed that this item would be removed from this agenda.

12/13:14
PROGRESS TO PLANNING STAGE THE MOYLE LEISURE/TOURISM FACILITY



(Requested by Councillor P McShane)


Reference was made to the possibility of progress to the planning stage for the Moyle Leisure/Tourism Facility, and discussions were held regarding this issue which had been raised previously with sites within the Moyle district for the facility having been investigated. 


After discussion,





Councillor P McShane proposed





Seconded by Councillor C McShane and resolved


“That Magherafelt District Council be contacted regarding details on how to progress with a leisure centre being run by a private company on behalf of the Council”.

12/13:15
ASK COUNCIL TO WRITE A LETTER 
TO ENVIRONMENT AGENCY AND NATIONAL TRUST TO MEET WITH MOYLE COUNCIL TO DISCUSS THE PRESENT AND FUTURE UPKEEP OF LAYDE GRAVEYARD CAR PARK AND SUROUNDING AREA



(Requested by Councillor M A McKillop)


Reference was made to the current state of Layde Graveyard which Council maintained and the car park owned by the National Trust, which could no longer be used due to its condition.



After discussion





Councillor M A McKillop proposed





Seconded by Councillor C McShane and resolved 


“That a site meeting would be held at Layde Graveyard, with the Environment Agency, National Trust and the Glens Councillors re the future upkeep of the graveyard and car park”.



Councillor P McShane left the meeting at this point.

12/13:16
MOTION – THAT MOYLE COUNCIL RECOGNIZE THE EXCELLENT SERVICE PROVIDED BY NCCT AND NOTES WITH GRAVE CONCERN THE FUNDING CUTS PROPOSED BY THE MINISTER FOR REGIONAL DEVELOPMENT AND THE POTENTIAL IMPACT THIS WITH WILL HAVE ON THIS SERVICE.  THIS COUNCIL ALSO NOTES WITH CONCERN THAT NCCT CANNOT ASSIST WITH TRANSPORT TO AND FROM HOSPITAL APPOINTMENTS OUTSIDE THE IMMEDIATE AREA AND CALLS ON THE DSD MINISTER TO LIAISE WITH HIS COUNTERPARTS IN THE DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH TO RE CONSIDER THIS DECISION



(Requested by Councillor MA McKillop)
Following discussion,


Councillor M A McKillop proposed



Seconded by Councillor Thompson and resolved


“That the Council recognise the excellent service provided by NCCT and notes with grave concern the funding cuts proposed by the minister for regional development and the potential impact this with will have on this service.  This Council also notes with concern that NCCT cannot assist with transport to and from hospital appointments outside the immediate area and calls on the DSD minister to liaise with his counterparts in the department of health to re consider this decision”.


Councillor P McShane returned to the meeting at this point.



Councillor McDonnell left the meeting at this point.
12/13:17
MOTION – THAT MOYLE COUNCIL WRITES TO THE MINISTER FOR SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT TO ASK WHAT DISCUSSIONS HE HAS HAD WITH HIS EXECUTIVE COLLEAGUES TO MITIGATE THE IMPACT OF CHILD POVERTY AFTER THE ALARMING REPORT THAT WAS PUBLISHED BY PATRICIA LEWSLEY-MOONEY THE COMMISSIONER FOR CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE WARNING OF THE EFFECT THIS IS GOING TO HAVE ON THE CHILDREN AND THEIR FAMILIES, AS THEY WILL BE MOSTLY EFFECTED BY THE WELFARE REFORM. 

(Requested by Councillor N McAllister)


It was agreed to support this motion. 

12/13:18
CAR PARKING AT MCINTOSH’S BACK YARD, BUSHMILLS

(Requested by Councillor Graham)
After discussion, it was agreed that a letter would be sent to the Roads Service requesting that an additional car park be provided in the centre of Bushmills.

Councillor C McShane and Councillor M McKillop left the meeting at this point.
12/13:19
CURRYSHESKIN PLAY AREA, BUSHMILLS, TO INSTALL PRIOR TO SUMMER BREAK PLAY AREA FOR CHILDREN

(Requested by Councillor Graham)
Reference was made to the need for a play area at Currysheskin, Bushmills, and members were informed that tenders were currently being sought with a two week return.
12/13:20
COUNCIL ASSET – ARROW BOAT – RATEPAYERS WANT TO KNOW WHEN COUNCIL AUTHORISED THIS ASSET TO BE TRANSFERRED TO NATIONAL TRUST

(Requested by Councillor McIlroy)

Discussions were held regarding ownership of the Arrow Boat, which had been displayed in the Giants Causeway Visitors Centre, and for which Council had been custodians of on behalf of the Mr B McKay and Community, Bushmills.  It had been believed that the boat was destroyed in the fire at the visitors centre in the year 2000, but details of the whereabouts had now been brought to Council and members were informed that the National Trust were in possession of the boat which was displayed at Innisfree.

Mr Anthony Macnaghten who was present at the meeting, gave a brief talk to members on the importance of the Arrow Boat and urged Council to ensure that it was in a more appropriate place with the Maritime group being involved in any decisions.

Following discussion, it was agreed that the Clerk & Chief Executive would seek the view of the Macnaghten family regarding the future of the Arrow Boat.
Councillor C McShane and Councillor M McKillop returned to the meeting at this point.  Councillor Cunningham and McCambridge left the meeting at this point.
12/13:21
MOTION –  THAT THIS COUNCIL CALLS FOR THE IMMEDIATE

RELEASE OF MARIAN PRICE WHO IS NOW HELD FOR ALMOST ONE YEAR IN ISOLATION AND THAT THIS COUNCIL FUTHER CALLS ON THE SECRETARY OF STATE OWEN PATTERSON TO RESCIND HIS ORDER FOR HER DETENTION DUE TO THE DETERIORATION IN HER HELATH.  DAVID FORD AS JUSTICE MINISTER HAS A RESPONSIBILITY IN THIS CASE TO ENSURE HER CIVIC AND HUMAN RIGHTS ARE UPHELD AND HE SHOULD ACT NOW.  (Requested by Councillor S Blaney)

Following discussion,



Councillor Blaney proposed 




Seconded by Councillor P McShane
“That this Council calls for the immediate release of Marian Price who is now held for almost one year in isolation and that this Council further calls on the Secretary of State Owen Patterson to rescind his order for her detention due to the deterioration in her health.  David Ford as justice minister has a responsibility in this case to ensure her civic and human rights are upheld and he should act now”.
Councillor S McKillop requested that it be recorded that she opposed this motion, as it was her opinion that this was a matter for the NI Assembly.
Councillor S McKillop also requested that it be recorded that she had never put any political items on a Council agenda.
Councillor Baird requested a recorded vote be taken.
On a recorded vote being taken, Councillors Blaney, Cunningham, N McAllister, M A McKillop, C McShane, P McShane and Thompson voted in favour and Councillors Baird, Graham, Hunter, McIlroy and S McKillop voted against the proposal which was carried.

12/13/22
USE OF THE JAMES MCSHANE PITCH 




(Requested by Councillor Blaney)





It was agreed that this item had already been discussed.

12/13:23
PROPOSE THAT COUNCIL WRITE A LETTER TO THE SOCIAL


DEVELOPMENT MINISTER NELSON MC CAUSLAND EXPRESSING OUR SHOCK AND CONCERN AT HIS DECISION TO SUSPEND THE DOUBLE GLAZING REPLACEMENT SCHEME IN HOUSING EXECUTIVE PROPERTIES AND ASK HIM TO RECONSIDER HIS DECISION.  (Requested by Councillor Thompson)

After discussion,



Councillor Thompson proposed






Seconded by Councillor Blaney 
“That Council write a letter to the Social Development Minister Nelson McCausland expressing shock and concern at his decision to suspend the double glazing replacement scheme in housing executive properties and ask him to reconsider his decision.” 
On a vote being taken there were eleven votes in favour of the proposal which was carried.



Councillors McIlroy and C McShane left the meeting at this point.

12/13:24
PROPOSE THAT COUNCIL SUPPORT THE IMPORTANT MARINE 




CONSERVATION BILL CURRENTLY UNDER DEBATE AT STORMONT.
THAT THROUGH THE PROPOSED LEGISLATION COUNCIL SUPPORT THE CREATION OF A NETWORK OF MARINE CONSERVATION ZONES AROUND NORTHERN IRELAND, WITH EFFECTIVE ENFORCEMENT MEASURES TO PROTECT AND NURTURE THE MOST IMPORTANT SITES AND SPECIES FOUND IN OUR WATERS.  WE ARE ESPECIALLY CONCERNED ABOUT OUR UNIQUE AND DIVERSE VARIETY OF SPONGES FOUND OFF RATHLIN ISLAND.  (Requested by Councillor Baird)

It was agreed to support this motion.

12/13:25
PROPOSE THAT COUNCIL COMPLETE A FEASIBILITY STUDY 

REGARDING THE INTRODUCTION OF SOLAR ‘BIG BELLY’ BINS WITH THE VIEW OF PLACING TWO SUCH BINS IN BUSHMILLS MILLENNIUM PARK.  (Requested by Councillor S McKillop)

Discussion took place regarding the introduction of solar Big Belly bins and it was agreed that costings and details from Larne Borough Council would be brought back to Council regarding a feasibility study being carried out. 

12/13:26
PROPOSE THAT COUNCIL REPAINT THE SUMMER SEAT IN BUSHMILLS

 MILLENNIUM PARK PRIOR TO THE SUMMER MONTHS WHEN THE AREA EXPERIENCES AND INFLUX OF TOURISTS.  
(Requested by Councillor S McKillop)

After discussion,


Councillor S McKillop proposed



Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved
“That the repainting of the summer seats in Bushmills Millennium Park, would be placed on the maintenance programme”.
12/13:27
PROPOSE THAT COUNCIL REPAIR THE BROKEN FENCE AND 

ESTABLISH PLANTING IN THE AREA BEHIND THE QUEENS JUBILEE MONUMENT. (Requested by Councillor S McKillop)



Following discussion, it was established that the area behind the Queens Jubilee Monument was not owned by the Council.  Councillor Graham offered to speak to the manager of the Macnaghten Estate regarding the broken fence.


Councillor McIlroy returned to the meeting.
12/13:28
CONFERENCE, COURSES

Agenda NI – Planning for the future seminar – To be held on Thursday 14th June 2012 at the Baby Grand, Grand Opera House, Belfast. (Delegate cost £150 plus Vat)
After discussion,




Councillor McIlroy proposed




Seconded by Councillor P McShane and resolved

“That Councillor Cunningham would be nominated to attend the Agenda NI Planning Seminar”.
International Conference on Tourism Events on 21 June

After discussion,




Councillor P McShane proposed




Seconded by Councillor N McAllister and resolved

“That Councillor McIlroy would be nominated to attend The International Conference on Tourism Events on 21 June”.
12/13:29
Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 
and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985


Applications for Occassional Licences; Ballinlea LOL 1511 25th May 2012 and



Carey Faughs GAC, 26th May 2012.



There were no objections to the above applications.
12/13:30
SEALING OF DOCUMENTS

There were no documents for signing and sealing.

12/13:31
CORRESPONDENCE



Letter dated 27th March 2012 from NILGA regarding Local Government



Re-organisation Bill. 
It was agreed to support NILGA regarding funding for changes under Local Government Re-organisation Bill.
Letter dated 4th April 2012 from the Office of the Minister of the Environment regarding Local Government Reform – Implementation Structures with annex A, B, C and D. 
This letter was noted.
Letter dated 20th April 2012 from NILGA regarding proposed Admendments to The Constitution
It was agreed to support the proposed amendments to the NILGA Constitution.
Letter dated 20th April 2012 from Antrim Borough Council regarding the Withdrawal of Pest Control Service. 
This letter was noted.

Letter dated 23rd April 2012 from Western Group Building Control Service regarding Local Government Reform. 
It was agreed to wait until further details were brought back regarding the Western Group Building Control Service – Local Government Reform.
Letter dated 24th April 2012 from Northern Health and Social Care Trust regarding Regional Review of Provision of Health and Social Care Service in NI. 
It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.
Letter dated 30th April 2012 from Carrickfergus Borough Council re Annual Battle of the Somme Remembrance Parade and Service on Sunday 1st July 2012.
After discussion,



Councillor McIlroy proposed

Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved
“That the Incoming Chairperson would attend the Service on Sunday 1st July 2012”

Email dated 1st May 2012 from Northern Health and Social Care Trust – Media statement – Causeway A&E. 
This correspondence was noted.

Letter dated 3rd May 2012 from Department of Social Development – reply to letter of 20 April 2012
This letter was noted.

Other Correspondence/Reports not circulated
Letter dated 25th April 2012 from North West Region Waste Management Group copy of Waste Watch Spring 2012.
This letter was noted.

Letter dated 23rd April 2012 from Department of Finance and Personnel regarding Consultation on the Law of Damages

This letter was noted.

12/13:32
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Following discussion, it was agreed to write to the Minister in charge of Housing seeking clarification on why there is a delay with the upgrade of the sewage system in Ballycastle.
The meeting concluded at 10:37pm

……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..
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